Minutes of meeting held on March 19, 2002

Meeting opened at 7:04 p.m.

Present were Mary vandenBerg, Helen Kreiger, Marguerite Choquette and Brad Noble. Absent were James Wettlaufer and Howard Fife.

Minutes of meeting on 3/12/02 read and signed by Mary.

Letter from John Desmond, Team Leader of the French Quinebaug Watershed project which was included at the Selectmen's meeting on March 13 was discussed. The Selectmen established a committee which included, among others, the Conservation Commission. It was agreed that either Mary or Jim should attend the Meeting on 3/29/02 at 1:00 p.m. at the Town Hall and be available to give the U of M students a tour of the Town.

Procedure Sheet #02-0440 issued to Ernest Riley, 62 Sturbridge Road, Map R-21, Lot B-3, for new house construction. As the new construction is within 100 feet of the lake, a N.O.I. is required. Mr. Riley to contact his engineer to have the N.O.I. filed.

Procedure Sheet #02-0451 issued to Dave & Heidi Arruda, 378 Mashapaug Road, Map R-4, Lot A-31.03, for a new Septic System. After indicating where a dug in silt fence and haybales need to be installed, all approved, signed by Mary.

Procedure Sheet #02-0448 issued to Lucien Aube, 33 Shore Road, Map R-2. Lot A-25, to pave driveway. Discussion with Mr. Aube about his plot plan, a number of changes were made which are detailed on the plan. The installation of a hole filled with rocks to catch the water that will flow down the paved driveway was also discussed. This hole will be 3' deep, 3' on each side and 9' across. We suggested that he may want to consider shortening the 90' driveway to limit the amount of run off that will come down and the possibility of overflowing the rock filled hole. All approved the plan as altered. Signed by Mary.

Brad to respond to Stan Kaufman tel. call regarding lake testing results. Motion to adjourn made by Helen, seconded by Marguerite. Closed at 8:45 p.m.

Submitted by

J. Bradford Noble, Secretary

Copies to:

Sélectmen

Board of Health Building Inspector

HCC Chairperson

Town Clerk

Planning Board

Highway Surveyor

Mary varlen Bry